
Worship Hours
Sunday
         9am  -  Adult Bible Study
      10am  -  Worship
      11am  -  Coffee Hour
        

Important Facts

May  Attendance & Giving
1        46              $ 2770
8        42              $ 1626
15     55              $ 2650
22     54              $ 2105
29      31             $ 1545

Seminary Church of Roanoke

Church Phone: 260-672-3167 

Pastor Chris Dourson

P: 317-526-6222

E: Chris.dourson@inumc.org 

Admin Asst Terri Bartrom Brumbaugh 

p 260-433-5758  

 assistant.seminaryumc@gmail .com

roanokeseminarychurch.org 

Seminary News
The latest news from our church community 
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F r o m  t h e  P a s t o r ' s  P e n
H e l l o  C h u r c h !
 
Well, it's that time of year again. Summer. Summer
vacation, backyard barbecues, and of course, our annual
Vacation Bible School. This year, I want to extend a
personal invitation to you, your families, and your friends!

Each year, our church works hard to provide a program that
is both fun and educational.  The children who attend
always have a great time, make new friends and leave with
a deeper understanding of the Lord and His love for each of
them.  This year our theme is “Spark Studios”, and we will
learn that God’s creativity did not stop in Genesis. The
Master Artist is working to redeem, reclaim, and transform
us–His creation–to the design He planned for us. This year,
VBS starts on June 20th, and will go until Thursday June
23rd.

But wait, there’s more! This year, our VBS program will
also include something that we've never done before -
special enrichment classes. This year, to help promote
Seminary Church and reach out into the community, we will
be offering classes on jewelry making, patterns, bucket
drumming, show choir, Legos, jump rope, gardening art,
melted art, and woodworking for beginners.
 
Sound like fun? You bet it will be! Because of that, I am
encouraging all the members of the church to invite their
families and friends to send their children to enjoy the fun
and fellowship available to them at our Vacation Bible
School.  It’s a great way to teach your children that being a
Christian is fun, and that they aren’t missing out on
anything by living a life that is dedicated to the Lord.
 
If you have any questions about Vacation Bible School,
contact Jenny Gross. Snacks and volunteers are still needed
if you’d like to help. Thank you for your faithfulness to
God and for instilling the love of Christ in our children!
 
In Christ,
Pastor Chris
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 Photos from
 the Block Party 

May 22

Prize winners
Winners of the bicycles at the May 22 Block Party were

Alaythea Baker of Roanoke (pictured)  and Braxton Parks
of Shelbyville.  Parents were contacted on Monday May

23.



S E M I N A R Y  N E W S0 3

Whats Happening @

Bright Beginnings 

H E L L O  S U M M E R !  W E  A R E  E X C I T E D  T O
S T A R T  O U R  S U M M E R  P R O G R A M .   W E

W I L L  B E  A S K I N G  F O R  V O L U N T E E R S  T O
H E L P  M I S S  R A C H E L  A  C O U P L E  D A Y S  A
W E E K .   W H I L E  T H E  B I G  K I D S  A R E  O N

T H E I R  F I E L D  T R I P S .   I  W I L L  G E T  A  L I S T
O F  D A T E S  F O R  E V E R Y O N E .   W E  L O O K
F O R W A R D  T O  H A V I N G  A  F U N  S U M M E R

W I T H  O U R  D A Y C A R E  K I D S .   
 A L I C I A  B U R N S ,  M G R

S e m i n a r y  i s  p r e p a r i n g  f o r  t h e  2 0 2 2  V a c a t i o n
B i b l e  S c h o o l .   T h e  d a t e s  f o r  V B S  a r e  M o n d a y ,
J u n e  2 0  t h r o u g h  T h u r s d a y ,  J u n e  2 3 .   T h i s
y e a r ,  t h e  t h e m e  i s  “ S p a r k . ”   B y  s p a r k i n g
i m a g i n a t i o n ,  s t u d e n t s  w i l l  b e  g i v e n
o p p o r t u n i t i e s  t o  b e  c r e a t i v e  d u r i n g
e n r i c h m e n t  c l a s s e s ,  c r a f t s ,  B i b l e  l e s s o n s ,  a n d
g a m e s .   G o d ’ s  c r e a t i v i t y  d i d n ’ t  s t o p  i n
G e n e s i s .   T h e  M a s t e r  A r t i s t  h a s  a  p l a n  f o r
e a c h  o f  u s .   S t u d e n t s  w i l l  l e a r n  a b o u t  G o d ’ s
w o r k m a n s h i p  a s  t h e y  l e a r n  t o  d e v e l o p  t h e i r
t a l e n t s  f o r  H i m .   T h e  V B S  c e n t e r s  a r o u n d
E p h e s i a n s  2 : 1 0 :   F o r  w e  a r e  G o d ’ s  h a n d i w o r k ,
c r e a t e d  i n  C h r i s t  J e s u s  t o  d o  g o o d  w o r k s ,
w h i c h  G o d  p r e p a r e d  i n  a d v a n c e  f o r  u s  t o  d o .    
E v e r y o n e  i s  i n v i t e d  t o  j o i n  i n  a n d  t o  s u p p o r t
V B S .   T o  h e l p ,  c o n t a c t  J e n n y  G r o s s  a t  2 6 0 -
5 1 9 - 3 2 4 1 .  

J U N E  5 T H  -  S ’ M O R E S  S U N D A Y S  -  5 : 3 0 - 8 P M  A T  P A R S O N A G E
1 2 T H  -  S ’ M O R E S  S U N D A Y S  -  5 : 3 0 - 8 P M  A T  P A R S O N A G E
1 9 T H  -  S ’ M O R E S  S U N D A Y S  -  5 : 3 0 - 8 P M  A T  P A R S O N A G E

2 0 T H  –  2 3 R D  -  V A C A T I O N  B I B L E  S C H O O L ! ! !
2 6 T H  -  S ’ M O R E S  S U N D A Y S  -  5 : 3 0 - 8 P M  A T  P A R S O N A G E
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Not Goodbye
I was very humbled and appreciative for the tribute and gifts from the church at
Sunday's Service on May 22nd. Leaving a "job" like this is never easy when the job
has evolved into so many friendships as well. However, as Vicky Eisenhut, Pastor
Parish Chair stated, the Parkview Huntington Family YMCA has offered me a position
on their staff that, in taking all factors in consideration, I could just not turn down. It,
like Seminary, is Christian based and a perfect fit for many of my skills. I have had two
promotions there since my part-time hire there and am currently titled as Front-End
Coordinator in training for Director position. Their Cause -Driven Leadership
identifies the components for moving a cause forward to achieve significant and
sustainable impact and to prepare people to pursue positive change in the world. God
has moved me various places in my many years; I am grateful he allows me to help
others and has rewarded me so many times with love and a positive outlook on nearly
every step I make. This step will be no different. My final date is still open as I have
offered to help in transition.
So, with that being said, you may not see me as often, but I take commitments
seriously, so I am certainly not totally gone.    
                                                                                                                                                          
SUMC Administrative Assistant                  Terri Bartrom Brumbaugh    

B I R T H D A Y S
6 / 1   D A V E  G R A B N E R
6 / 5  V I C K Y  E I S E N H U T

6 / 8  R U T H  A N N  T H O M A S
6 / 1 0  F R A N K  U L E

6 / 1 7  J O H N  P E R K I N S
6 / 2 4  D O U G  T E L L A S

6 / 2 6  M A R V  H A T H A W A Y



A N N I V E R S A R I E S
5 / 3 0  J E R R Y  &  C A R O L Y N  P R E S C O T T

6 / 8   R E X  &  S U S A N  M I L L E R
6 / 1 7  G A R Y  &  C L A U D I A  H O U C K

6 / 1 7  R A N C E  &  C I N D Y  B U R N S
6 / 2 3  J O N  &  S A R A  P E R K I N S

6 / 2 3  L Y N N  &  P A T  S W A I D N E R
6 / 2 9  T O M  &  J E N N Y  G R O S S

T R U S T E E  R E P O R T



F i r s t  o f  a l l ,  a  b i g  t h a n k s  t o  a l l  t h e  t r u s t e e s  t h a t
w o r k e d  h a r d  t h i s  w i n t e r  t o  k e e p  t h e  s i d e w a l k s
a n d  d r i v e s  c l e a r  o f  s n o w / i c e  f o r  t h e  d a y c a r e  a n d
t h e  c h u r c h .  R e c e n t l y  t h e  c h u r c h  h a d  a
s u c c e s s f u l  g a r a g e  s a l e  d u r i n g  S p r i n g t i m e  i n  t h e
V i l l a g e ;  t h a n k s  t o  a l l  w h o  d o n a t e d  i t e m s  a n d
a l s o  t o  t h e  w o r k e r s  d u r i n g  i t .   W e  w e r e  a l s o
a b l e  t o  c l e a r  o u t  s o m e  i t e m s  f r o m  t h e  b a r n .
T o t a l  s a l e s  $ 6 5 8 . 6 1 .  A  g a t e  w a s  i n s t a l l e d  i n  t h e
d a y c a r e  d o o r  e n t r a n c e  s o  t h e  d a y c a r e  d o o r  c a n
b e  o p e n  d u r i n g  d a y c a r e  h o u r s .  A n o t h e r  g a t e  w i l l
b e  i n s t a l l e d  a t  t h e  e n t r a n c e  t o  t h e  W e s l e y  r o o m
f o r  t h e  d a y c a r e  s u m m e r  k i d s .   C u r r e n t l y ,  b i d s
a r e  b e i n g  c o l l e c t e d  f o r  t h e  a i r  c o n d i t i o n i n g
r e p l a c e m e n t  s y s t e m  f o r  t h e  d a y c a r e ,  W e s l e y
r o o m ,  a n d  C a f é .

R e s p e c t f u l l y ,
D a v e  O ’ B r i a n t
5 / 1 6 / 2 0 2 2

NOTE:  There will be no July or August Newsletters during
summer vacations. Enjoy you summer!










